

22 February 2024

Office
City Hall
King George Square
Brisbane Old 4000 Australia
Tel 07 3403 4400
Fax 07 3403 9930
LORDMAYOR@brisbane.qld.gov.au
Postal
GPO Box 2287
Brisbane Old 4001 Australia

Mr Donald Campbell Co-convenor Brisbane CBD BUG brisbanecbdbug@gmail.com

## Dear Mr Campbell

Thank you for your email of 14 January 2024 on behalf of Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group about the implementation of the Riverwalk pathway at 17 Skyring Terrace, Teneriffe.

The section of Riverwalk along the river frontage of 17 Skyring Terrace is identified as 'RiverWalk - Typology 2 (Urban reaches)' in the Bicycle Network Overlay mapping. Table 12.3.A of the *Brisbane City Plan 2014* (City Plan) specifies a minimum path width of six metres for the classification of the route.

I refer to your comments about the approved development over the site for multiple dwelling, shop, office, indoor sport and recreation, food and drink outlet, and short-term accommodation that was approved on 13 December 2016 (application reference A004206778). The notation on the approved Landscaping Plan 3239-01 rev C, that pathway be implemented as a shared path rather than segregated pedestrian and cycling paths, is intended to maintain consistency in the traveling environment between the Riverwalk established to the north and south of the site.

Council considers the Infrastructure Design Planning Scheme policy in the City Plan, which guides whether to use a shared path or separated path on public riverside facilities. In general, Council's preferred approach is for high-priority active transport links to provide separation between spaces for people riding bikes and people walking. However, there will be some locations where separation is constrained or not ideal like the one mentioned above.

Thank you for contacting me.

Yours sincerely

Adrian Schrinner LORD MAYOR

Ref: LM00186-2024